
 

 

 

 Headteacher’s Comment: 
 

             Friday 22.11.24 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This week has certainly brought a shift in weather, with our first snowfall of the term. The sights of falling 

snowflakes have ignited excitement among both children and staff, with many asking, "Can we build a 

snowman?" It was delightful to see such enthusiasm, whilst my head was filled with health and safety 

implications! 

As always, our curriculum remains in full swing, regardless of the weather. To ensure your children are 

comfortable and prepared for their physical education lessons, please provide them with a blue or black 

tracksuit. Warm clothing and a waterproof jacket are essential items for lunchtime and after-school 

sports clubs.  

In light of our recent weather, I want to reassure you that should we experience heavy snowfall or 

hazardous conditions, the Senior Leadership Team will assess the situation and make a decision 

regarding school opening by 06.30 that morning. We are committed to keeping the school open safely 

whenever possible. In the event of a closure, we will inform you via ParentMail, text message, and 

updates will be posted on our website and Twitter (formerly known as X). 

It has been a wonderfully busy week at Hogarth! We have received fantastic feedback from both the 

Science Museum and the Houses of Parliament, where our children behaved impeccably, setting a great 

example for others. 

  

We also had the pleasure of welcoming Don Rae, who worked with our youngest children to celebrate 

Anti Bullying Week through dance. Their courage and enthusiasm during performances were truly 

inspiring, revealing many hidden talents and potential future stars of Strictly! 

Over the last month have been showing prospective parents around our school, and I must say, the 

children have been a credit to Hogarth. Visitors have commented on how polite and studious they are, as 

well as how well our staff connect with each child. It was clear to them that we are providing many 

enriching opportunities for personal development. 

As we look forward to the weekend, I hope the cold front passes and you can enjoy some outdoor 

activities. I, for one, am eager to watch my own boys play rugby and football, with fingers crossed for 

some sunshine! 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

 



 

  Stars of the Week 
 

 RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y 

Willow Melifia Maya Willow CH Harrison CH 

3S 4C 5OD 6C 6H 

Roman-Ray Archie Trey Eduart Harry  

 

Mr Watson’s Superstar Award – 
Theo U in 2Y for expressive dance and performance with Don Rae 

          

            Reading at Home –  

Class 

Table shows actual number and rounded percentages of 
children reading at home 

% 3 
and 

more 
% 4 & 5  

% not 
reading 

     

Times Read     

0 1 2 3 4 5       

RB 5 3 1 0 2 6 47% 44% 28% 

RKH 5 1 2 1 3 4 44% 39% 31% 

1A 1 1 0 1 2 9 57% 52% 5% 

1C 3 1 1 0 0 12 71% 71% 18% 

2Y 1 3 1 8 7 9 92% 62% 4% 

3S 5 2 4 4 2 9 54% 39% 18% 

4C 9 0 1 4 3 12 68% 54% 32% 

5OD 3 0 0 5 2 19 90% 72% 10% 

6C 4 1 3 6 3 3 60% 30% 40% 

6H 5 0 1 9 0 3 57% 14% 24% 

 

 



  

          Weekly Attendance 
 

 Weekly Attendance –  

Class RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y Whole school  

Attendance 92.4% 97.6% 83.2% 89.4% 91.7% 

      

94.2% Class 3S 4C 5OD 6C 6H 

Attendance 97.2% 95.5% 96.9% 97.7% 99.4% 

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

6H 6C RB 

 

% 

    Yearly Attendance 
 

 Yearly Attendance  

Class RKH RB 1A 1C 2Y Whole school  

Attendance 94.9% 94.1% 88.7% 93% 92.5% 

      

94.1% Class 3S 4C 5OD 6C 6H 

Attendance 94.9% 95.3% 95.6% 96.1% 96.3% 

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

6H 6C 5OD 

            
Literacy Word of the 

Week 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 

habitat rummaged colossal 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Neolithic process navigate paramount 

 

Maths Word of the 

Week 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 

subitising Number bond vertices 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

digit divide numerator quotient 

 



 

 

Tuesday 26 November - NSPCC whole school assembly (Speak out, Stay safe) 

Thursday 28 November – 13.00 – 15.00 KS1 Parents Maths workshop 

Friday 29 November - Non-uniform Day (Children to bring a donation in their class colour) 

Tuesday 3 December – NSPCC Workshops – Year 2 & 5 

Tuesday 3 December – Food Discovery Programme – Cooking session 

Wednesday 4 December - NSPCC Workshops – Year 2 & 5 

Thursday 5 December – 13.00 – 15.00 KS2 Parents Maths workshop 

Friday 6 December – KS2 and Year 2 Carol Concert 14.30 – Parents invited 

Thursday 12 December – Christmas Jumper Day 

Thursday 12 December - Christmas Dinner Day 

Thursday 12 December – 13.00 – 15.00 KS2 Parents Maths workshop 

Friday 13 December – Rock Steady performance 14.30 

Monday 16 December – Reception Nativity 14.30 

Tuesday 17 December – Ho Ho Hogarth Christmas event 15.30 – 17.30 

Wednesday 18 December - Don Rae Pantomime with Year 6 

Thursday 19 December – 13.00 – 15.00 KS2 Parents Maths workshop 

Thursday 19 December – Year 1 Christmas performance 14.30 

Friday 20 December - Last day of term 

Monday 6 January – Children return to school 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


